Minutes

Indiana Rural Safety & Health Council

July 8, 2010

The meeting was chaired by President Lisa Chaudion with the following individuals present:
Rick Ainsworth – Farm Bureau Insurance

Anna Ariens – Indiana FFA

Lisa Chaudion – Indiana Young Farmers
Isabella Chism – Indiana Farm Bureau

Bill Field – Purdue University

Eric Kaufman – ISU graduate student

Melvin McCollough – Department of Education

Wayne Newhart – Retired REMC

Ernie Sheldon - ISU
Roger Tormoehlen – Purdue University

Steve Wettschurack – Purdue University


The minutes were approved as distributed.


The Treasurer’s Report was approved with minor changes reported by the Treasurer reflecting interest income



Savings

$ 12,062.20



Checking

      4,392.35



CD


    20,000.00



Endowment

    10,796.08



TOTAL


$ 47,250.63

The Treasurer’s Report was approved as distributed.


Safety exhibits at the State Fair were discussed. Exhibits will be in the FFA Building and Young Farmers Building.

The 2010 Ag Safety and Health Forum status was discussed. The following topics were addressed:

· Site at the Beck Center has been confirmed for September 16. They have catering service available.

· Bill Field will work with Amy Kraft to develop a promotional card.

· Ernie Sheldon and Ed Sheldon will coordinate a student tractor driving contest. They will be assisted by Shannon Snyder.

· A motion was made to provide up to $125 per FFA Chapter to bring a minimum of 8 attendees to the Forum. Passed by voice vote.

· It was decided that the event will run from 9:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m.

· A goal was set to have 80 youth in attendance and 75 adults.


Steve Wettschurack discussed the 8 grain bin rescue classes held in June and July. About 300 first responders attended. A second round of classes will be held in August.

The next meeting was scheduled on August 17 at the State Fair at 1:00 p.m.
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